Hello fellow GABT disciples, I sincerely hope you got as much out of the GABT as I did. I can honestly say it changed my view on the Mass and made an impact on my faith that I never would have expected. A few closing notes: 

1) If by chance you came to the first few meetings, and then stopped attending, I hope you can still pick it back up, it would be a great way to finish up Lent. Stay strong and pull through. If by chance you came to the first few meetings and then continued it at home, please let me know. While I am thrilled that we had 128 people sign up. We only had 60ish at the last few meetings. I am sure some people carried on at home, but it would help my spirits to know that a few more did finish. 

2) We are going to start up the next program sooner than I would like but after thinking about it, we need to strike while the iron's hot, and also, if we start soon we can finish before the school year is over. The next program is "Parousia, The Bible and the Mass" it is hosted by Dr. Scott Hahn. It is with St Paul Center of Biblical Theology. The website is:

https://stpaulcenter.com/studies-tools/journey-through-scripture/parousia-the-bible-and-the-mass/

If you look at the options, there is a 25 dollar option for the book and videos (which only last for four months).  I would recommend that one. 

It will work a little different than last one though, the videos are only 15-18 minutes long, and there are 10 videos to watch. However we only have 8 weeks if we start on Monday, Apr 4th. So we would combine 2 of the video sessions. Each session would still take an hour, but what would be different from GABT, is that yours truly would actually teach part of the class where I think Scott Hahn's class is a little lacking. And I think we will change the class time a little, the afternoon session would still be at 1:45, but the evening session would be 7:30pm. There was a few people said that 8pm was just too late for them. So this time, I challenge you to invite someone! Also, due to scheduling conflicts, Tuesdays are off the table, therefore we will have to do it on Mondays!

[bookmark: _GoBack]This will be much more of a class type atmosphere, there will be 20 minutes of video, and then 30-40 minutes of teaching and asking questions, the Mass is inexhaustible, and there is plenty to talk about with plenty of side discussions on the history and development of Liturgy, Church Architecture, Signs and Symbols in the mass, the Scripture used in the Mass, and many other topics. So I hope you can join us this time around for 8 weeks of finding the Mass in scripture. Please invite your friends to join, it is not necessary that you have done the GABT to attend as this is a completely independent system. There will be something mentioned in flocknote, announcements at Mass, and I hope in the school newsletter, but the best advertisement is Word of Mouth, just like the Gospel. Please email me back to say you are interested, as I will be making a new email list for "Parousia."  Special Thank You to David Brown who filled me in on this system. 
 

